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GREETINGS AND A VERY, VERY MERRY 
CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY AND PROS­
PEROUS NEW YEAR TO YOU ALLI

As the second Christanas News­
letter gees out under the sponsor­
ship of the Milnerites, it is 
with pride and joy that I view 
the work of these capable, and 
"budding” school librarians. 
They are earnest in their desire 
to join the worthy profession 
of school librarianship. Word 
from those of you who are out in 
the field is of vital interest 
to them since they appreciate 
the ’'in-service” approach which 
your letters give them. We do 
hope that this year, as in the 
past, the Christmas season will 
find you writing to us about 
yourselves and your work.

Miss Welch has told you else­
where in this Newsletter, that 
I.A.S.L. has voted to be a divi­
sion of I.L.A. The membership 
drive will soon be underway. I 
do hope you will each become an 
active member and help to formu­
late the school library policies 
for the state of Illinois.

Best wishes to you all for 
a good year I —EUNICE SPEER

HOMECOMING, 1951
The second annual Home coming 

dinner was held Friday, October 
26 at the YWCA in Bloomington. 
The tables were very appropriate 
with fall decorations. Margery 
Hinrichs, who did a fine job as 
chairman of the dinner served as 
mistress of ceremonies and intro­
duced the officers of the club, 
Mary Ellen (Barton) Ellis gave a 
brief history of the club. Mil­
dred Wright, our president, and 
Miss Speer, our sponsor, both 
gave a short greeting. With the 
University librarians and one 
alumna, Mrs. Ruth Clem, as guests,

tho dinner was well attended with 
twenty-four present. After the 

i program, the club’s scrapbook was 
| displayed.

LIBRARIANS ELECT MISS WELCH 
VICE-PRESIDENT

hiss Eleanor Welch, director 
of Milner Library since 1929, was 
recently named vice-president and 
president-elect of the Illinois 
Library Association. Her appoint­
ment was announced at the annual 
meeting of the Association held 
in Chicago, October 18-20,

The Illinois Library Associa­
tion is an organization that works 
to improve libraries and bring 

them to the public. Their busi­
ness is "books and people.” Its 
members are librarians and lay­
men interested in libraries.

Miss Welch will eorve as 
vice-president from 1951-52 and 
will take office as president 
for the year following. She has 
been affiliated with the organi­
zation for several years.

On Saturday, November 17, 
the Milnerites met in the Univer­
sity High School Library to read 
the shelves and take inventory. 
In addition to assisting the U, 
High Library, the purpose cf this 
project was to acquaint the mem­
bers of the club with the library, 
At noon a "pot luck" lunch was 
served. Darlene Corbin and Mar­
gery Hinrichs were responsible 
for the success of this part of 
the meeting. Eleven members were 
present. The majority of the 
members put in a full day and 
wore surprised at the untold re­
sources of the library. Their 
work was not in vain, because at 
the end of the day they had ac­
complished their goal.
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FROM HERE AND THERE
HARRIET BROWN is teaching 

at Maroa.
FRAN DOUGLAS is librarian at 

Eureka.
• SHIRLEY ELLSMAN is planning 

to be married this winter. She 
will continue teaching at Belle­
ville.

PEG FRENCH has a new baby 
girl named Laura Jane, born Octo­
ber 16.

EMMA GRAY attended ILA where 
Miss Speer talked with her a 
short while. She has a position 
at Stockton.

VIOLA HELTON reports that 
her library training at ISNU has 
been accepted as graduate credit 
toward her Masterfe Degree at the 
University of Wyoming. She was 
in Chicago for the ILA and on 
the campus for a short visit this 
summer. She plans to get her 
degree next summer. She is doing 
her Thesis on Edgar Lee Masters.

HELEN KIMMERLY is teaching in 
ten elementary school at Palatine.

VIRGINIA SANDBORN was in 
Chicago for the IL* and was on 
the campus for a short visit this 
summer.

EMILY SMITH is now living 
in Detroit, Michigan. She has 
been active in Red Cross first- 
aid work. If they remain in 
Detroit indefinitely, she- is 
planning on finishing her docto­
rate either at Detroit or urn 
Arbor.

METCALF LIBRARIAN "STEPS FORTH”
Miss Ruth Zimmerman, librar­

ian of Metcalf Library has been 
chosen by the Illinois Associa­
tion of School Librarians to act 
as chairman of a committee for 
the improvement of Elementary 
School Libraries. Working with 
Miss Zimmerman arc four other 
librarians connected with school 
libraries or library training 
institutions.

The project oh which this 
committee is currently working 
is a folder "Our Library" which 
will be sent to each and every 
elementary school in Illinois.

This folder will contain a 
picture of activity in Metcalf 
Library, a story "Our Library" 
written by our own Miss Zimmer­
man, and then the question, 
"What of your Library?" Follow­
ing this will bo Five Steps Lad­
ing to a good Library.""

"Look for your copy

OUR TENTATIVE PLANS FOR THE YEAR
The Milnerites wero eager 

to start off their season this 
year and called their first meet­
ing which was a short business 
meeting the last of September. 
The first official meeting of 
the club was the first Tuesday in 
October which was a business 
mooting and birthday party. Each 
member was given one lighted 
candle to celebrate the Club’s 
first anniversary.

At the November meeting, 
after completing the business, 
our new members wore initiated .

Our annual Christmas party 
was held December Lj. All business 
was dispensed with and wo devoted 
the ontiro evening to playing 
games led by Rose Lundberg. The 
meeting was somewhat reminiscent 
of those of last year because we 
had dinner together. A good time 
was had by all.

In January, the members of 
■the University High School. Library 
Club will be our guests. An in­
teresting program is being jlanncd 
by the President which will bene­
fit both groups. We anticipate 
a mutually enjoyable program.

One of the worthwhile pro­
jects of the Milnerites this 
year has been the activity of the 
financial cormittoe which is under 
the chairmanship of Anita Moon 
with the assistance of Mary Mazur
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and Nancy Rodman* These people 
have worked diligently to pro­
mote the club’s financial status 
in order that the club may fi­
nance such a worthy cause as the 
UNESCO-CARE book package to 
foreign libraries for children.

The chief activity of the 
financial committee is that of 
selling Christmas cards, station­
ery, and gift articles through 
the courtesy of the Cheerful Card 
Company of New York. The club 
thus far has sent three orders 
and will continue to send orders 
throughout the remainder of the 
school year. These orders are 
taken from students, faculty, and 
other interested persons.

WELCOME TO OUR NEW LIBRARY FACUL­
TY MEMBER

Miss Loretta Kreuz has been 
kept very busy since she came to
I.S.N.U. She has been teaching 
the use of the library to thirty 
sections of Introduction to Ameri­
can Public Education composed of 
freshmen students.

Miss Kreuz hails frem Menomi­
nee, Michigan, which is located 
on the southern boundary of the 
upper peninsula on the Wisconsin 
border. She received an AB in 
LS from the University of Michi­
gan; an MS in LS from the Univer­
sity of Illinois. Miss Kreuz has 
been at the Detroit Public Li- 
brar^, spent one year in Japan 
with the Army Library Service, 
and has been at Loyola University' 
in Chicago. She is now at I.S.N.U* 
We are happy to have her in our 
midst.

I • S ,.i. L.
Have ybu heard the outcome 

of the ballot of IjA.S.L*? I 
hope you are as pleased as I that 
the group will ’ remain a section 
of the Illinois Library Associa­
tion, The voto was 93 to become 
autonomous and 138 to bo a part 
of I.L.A. Now I hope the members 
working with other librarians 
will develop the organization 
until Illinois can be known for 
its effective school libraries 
and its forward looking librarians . 
I am very proud of the place
I.S.N.U. trained school librarians 
arc taking in the profession.

So a good Christmas to each 
of you and host wishes for a 
busy Now Year.

Sincerely 
ELEANOR WEIR WELCH 
Director of Libraries

REPORT FROM FLORIDA — VIA NORMAL
It has been reported that 

Miss Helen Dooley is having a 
wonderful time visiting in that 
sunshine state of Florida. Miss 
Dooley left Normal the early part 
of November. She’s taking a 
vacation and is now doing some 
of the things she has boon want­
ing to do for a long time. She 
is living in Pass-A-Grille, a 
town not far from St. Potorsburgh, 
Florida.

ATTENTION ALUMNS ’. ’. ’.
We are making plans now for 

next year’s homocoming dinner, 
and wo arc interested in how to 
make it most convenient for you 
to attend. We missed you this 
year. Would you let us know 
whether you saw the announcement 
of our homecoming dinner in the 
material sent out by the Alumni 
Office at homecoming time? NOTE: 
xill the letters that we receive 
from you arc put in our scrap­
book and saved.

WRITE’. WRITE’. 
WRITE’.
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